

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.
Colfax, WA 99111
509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com
To view our church
website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
Phone: (706) 654-2818

FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



January 10, 2022

Dear Praying Friends,

.Winter is here! SNOW, below-freezing temperatures, and high winds have been the norm the past few weeks! Our snowblower at church has had a workout!

On November 14th, the church surprised Tim with a celebration for Pastor Appreciation and his birthday! We celebrated with an authentic Mexican lunch after services!

On November 21st, we celebrated special Thanksgiving services at church! We enjoyed a meal together and fellowship.

On December 4th, we held our annual Christmas Ladies Tea and Cookie Exchange! Mrs. Beth Ann Wilt, pastor's wife at Liberty Lake Baptist Church in Liberty Lake, WA was our guest speaker. Our theme was God's Christmas Tree from I Peter 2:24. It went well with 27 ladies in attendance!

On December 16th, Jason flew home from college! We are so glad to have him home for a few weeks! We praise the Lord for His protection and provision this semester!

On December 19th, we had a Christmas play in the morning services! It was wonderful to see the kids acting out the Christmas story! They sang Christmas carols and did two songs with bells!

On December 20th, Tim's dad was admitted into the hospital in NC. He had three very blocked arteries, an infection, and several other health issues. On December 24th, Tim and his brother flew back to NC. They were able to be with him in the hospital and speak with doctors. They flew back to WA on January 2nd. As of this letter, their dad is stable but still in the hospital. In our last prayer letter, we told you that Tim was able to lead his dad to the Lord on October 28th. Through conversations with his dad, Tim was assured of his dad's salvation and we praise the Lord for that! Please keep him in your prayers as there are still health concerns, especially with his heart.

On January 1st, while clearing snow off the church parking lot, we also knocked down several very large icicles from the roof. One of those icicles hit and broke a gas line. After a visit from the fire department and the utility company, we were alerted to a larger problem. The gas boiler at church did not have proper ventilation and was bringing in carbon monoxide. We were able to have church in the fellowship hall the next day. On January 7-8th, the ventilation system was repaired so we could once again run the front boiler system. While this was an inconvenient situation, we were thankful the Lord used the gas line break to alert us to a more serious situation we were able to have repaired!

On January 9th, we had a missionary at church going to the Nubi people in Uganda. The Nubis are an unreached people group without a Bible in their language. We were excited to vote and partner with this missionary who will be endeavoring to translate the Scriptures into their language and start a church there.

Our theme for 2022 at church is "Earnestly Contend For The Faith" from Jude 1:3. May we always be ready to contend and defend the faith!

Jason heads back to college on January 21st. Please keep him in your prayers for safety, provision at college, and for the Lord's hand upon his life!

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry. Thank you to everyone who sent a Christmas card or love gift. It was such a blessing! It is an encouragement to know that people are praying for us! We truly appreciate the notes, emails, and messages telling us that you are praying for us! We thank the Lord for each one of you!

In Christ,

Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall